
We’re listening

Since the launch of the project in December 2013, PSE has hosted:
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stakeholder groups

�� 4 public open houses (+2 on Nov. 12 and 13) 

�� 2 online open houses 

�� 2 public surveys

�� 2 public question and answer sessions 

�� 7 Community Advisory Group meetings

�� 6 Sub-Area workshops and 3 Sub-Area Committee meetings

�� 1  webinar on undergrounding transmission lines and electric and 
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Additional project outreach includes:

��   More than 1,700 comments and questions received from the public

��  Two project newsletters sent to more than 50,000 residents and 
business owners

�� Attendance at more than 40 community events

�� A traveling kiosk displaying project updates throughout the Eastside




